CABINET MEMBER FOR TRANSPORT – 23 APRIL 2009

CYCLING AND WALKING POLICY STATEMENTS

Supplementary Report by Head of Transport

This supplementary report takes account of comments on the draft cycling and walking policy statements made by Environment and Economy Scrutiny Committee and separately by Cllr Dhall (who is a member of E&E Scrutiny Committee but was unable to stay for the discussion of this subject).  The aim is to emphasise the importance of cycling safety, given the deterioration in fatal and serious injury accidents in recent years (Cllr Dhall) and of training to improve mutual awareness between cyclists, pedestrians and disabled people (Scrutiny Committee).  This relates to the policies (pages 13 and 21).

There are also a number corrections to figures and definitions in the sections of the draft policy statements covering the topic of safety (pages 8 and 17).

Page 8 – penultimate paragraph:

Delete “30” and insert “35”

Delete “injuries sustained by” and insert “injury accidents involving”

Delete “since 1999” and insert “compared with the 1994-98 average”

Delete “injuries” and insert “injury accidents”

Delete “9.76” and insert “29”

Page 13 – Policy Two:

Delete “congestion, road safety,” and insert “road safety problems in particular but also congestion,”

Page 13 – Policy Three:

Delete final full stop and insert ”, including pedestrians and disabled people.”

Page 17 – penultimate paragraph:

Delete “26” and insert “40”

Delete “injuries sustained by” and insert “injury accidents involving”

Delete “since 1999” and insert “compared with the 1994-98 average”

Delete “injuries” and insert “injury accidents”

Delete “33” and insert “27”

Page 21 – Policy Three:

Add final sentence: “In addition, the Council will continue to promote safety training and the building of mutual awareness amongst different road users, including disabled people and cyclists.”

